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To the Board of Directors and Management of
Clayton Local Development Corporation

In planning and performing our audit of the financial statements of Clayton Local Development
Corporation for the year ended December 31, 2014 in accordance with auditing standards
generally accepted in the United States of America, we considered the Corporation’s internal
control over financial reporting (internal control) as a basis for designing our auditing procedures
for the purpose of expressing our opinion on the financial statements, but not for the purpose of
‘expressing an opinion on the effectiveness of the Corporation’s internal control. Accordmgly,
we do not express an opinion on the effectiveness of the Corporation’s internal control.

However, during our audit we became aware of several matters that are opportunities for
strengthening internal controls and operating efficiency. This letter summarizes our comments
and suggestions regarding those matters. This letter does not affect our report dated F ebrualy 11,
2015, on the financial statements of Clayton Local Development Corporatlon

We will review the status of these comments during out next audit engagement. We have
already discussed many of these comments and suggestions with the Corporation’s management
and we will be pleased to discuss them in further detail at your convenience, to perform any
additional study of these matters, or to assist you in 1mplementmg the recommendatlons Our
comments are summarized as follows : : : ‘ '

Organizational Structure

The size of the Corporation’s accounting and administrative staff precludes certain internal
controls that would be preferred if the office staff were large enough to provide optimum
segregation of duties. This situation dictates that the Board of Directors remains involved in the
financial affairs of the Corporation to prov1de enough oversight and 1ndependent review
functions. . .

We wish to thank the Executlve D1rector and Board of Dlrectors for their support and assistance
during our aud1t - S s :

120 Madison Street, 1700 AXA Tower [l, Syracuse, NY 13202  Phone: 315.234.1100 - Fax 315.234.1111
1120 Commerce Park Drive East, Watertown, NY 13601 - Phone: 315.788.7690 + Fax 315.788.0966

www.bepllc.com




To the Board of Directors and Management of
. Clayton Local Development Corporatlon
‘February 11, 2015 '

Page 2 e

- This report is intended solely for the information and use of management and the Board of
Dlrectors and is not mtended to be and should not be used by anyone other than these spe01ﬁed
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